UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY
REGION 8
1595 Wynkoop Street
DENVER, COLORADO 80202-11z2
Phone 800-227-8917
http://iwww.epa.gov/region08

J {06 2019

Ref: 8ENF-W-SD

CERTIFIED MAIL
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

Brian Black

Sloanes General Store
P.O. Box 158

Alcova, Wyoming 82620

Re: Administrative Order Addendum, Potlatch Trailer Court, PWS ID #56001066,
Docket # SDWA-08-2019-0008

Dear Mr. Black:

This an Addendum to the Administrative Order (Order) issued on February 6, 2019,

to Sloanes General Store. The purpose of this letter is to approve the Sloanes General Store, April 25,
2019 schedule extension request for coming into consistent compliance with the nitrate maximum
contaminant level (MCL). The revised schedule is hereby incorporated into the Order per paragraph 7
(page 2) of the Order. Each milestone is an enforceable provision of the Order.

Actions Date

Remove Well #3 as a source for public consumption. April 25, 2019 (reported as completed)
The distribution will only be used for irrigation until
further notice.

All public buildings that used to use Well #3 for their April 25, 2019 (reported as completed)
source of water have been transitioned to use only
source water from Well #2

Nitrate monthly sampling for Well #1 and Well #2 Start in July 2019
until further notice (141.23(g))
Report monitoring results to the EPA within the first 10 | Within the first 10 days following the
days following the month in which the result is month in which the result is received,
received. 40 C.F.R. § 141.31(a). starting in August 2019.

Results shall be sent to the EPA at: RSDWU@epa.gov
and carballal-broome.christina@epa.gov .
Provide the EPA with quarterly progress reports Reports are due September 30, 2019,
December 30, 2019 and March 30,

2020.




Reassess and provide the EPA with updated April 25,2020
information and potential onsite alternatives after a
year.

The Order requires you to achieve and maintain compliance with the nitrate MCL. The Order also
requires you to achieve and maintain compliance with the nitrate MCL to be specified at a later date in
an updated schedule that shall be approved by the EPA. If Sloanes General Store has a reasonable basis
to believe it may be unable to meet any deadline in the schedule, it shall notify the EPA well in advance
of the scheduled deadline to request an extension. The EPA may, in its discretion, consider granting an
extension.

Please contact Christina Carballal, Environmental Engineer, at (303) 312-6046 or via email at carballal-
broome.christina@epa.gov if you have any questions concerning this Addendum.

Sincerely,
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<“Amy Swénson, Section Chief
Regulatory Enforcement
Office of Regional Counsel

:1'1IIany A. Cantor, Section Chief
SDWA Enforcement
Enforcement and Compliance Assurance Division

cc:
WY DEQ/DOH (via email)
Melissa Haniewicz, EPA Regional Hearing Clerk
Karen Farley, WYDEQ
Michelle Christopher, WARWS
Mark Pepper, WARWS



